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February 16, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Mark Siefert, Director of Public Works 
City of Crest Hill 
2090 Oakland Avenue 
Crest Hill, IL 60403 
 
Re: West Sewage Treatment Plant Improvements 

Change Order No. 1 
City of Crest Hill, Illinois (City) 

 
Dear Mark,  
 
Three copies of the enclosed Change Order No. 1 have been delivered to Vissering Construction 
Company (Contractor) for review and signature before the next City Council meeting. If approved, please 
sign all three copies, return two copies to Strand Associates, Inc.® (Strand), and keep one copy for City 
records. All items in Change Order No. 1 are in the best interest of the City to be included. The following 
is a summary of the changes. 
 
Items 1a through 1cc were identified as part of the Cost Proposal Request (CPR) No. 1 effort. Enclosed 
are Strand’s original CPR to the Contractor, as well as the Revised CPR from the Contractor. The purpose 
of the CPR was to reduce the out-of-pocket cost burden to the City without changing the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) loan amount and without affecting the design intent 
and plant performance.  
 
Additionally, the Substantial Completion date is being changed from 730 days from Notice to 
Proceed (NTP) to 1,278 days from NTP. The Final Completion date is being changed from 820 days 
from NTP to 1,460 days from the NTP. These time changes were originally intended to be changed 
during the addenda process but were not memorialized in the signed Agreement.  
 
Total contingency provided in the IEPA Loan No. L17-2159 is $1,519,200. Change Order No. 1 deducts 
$1,338,041, increasing the contingency available to $2,857,241.  
 
If you have any questions, please call 815-744-4200. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
STRAND ASSOCIATES, INC.® 

 

 

 
Dominic L. Gattone P.E. 
 
Enclosures 
 


